
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
19 November 2010 
            
Newsletter No 11 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 22 November 2010.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Ria Khazi     Nursery 
For forming number correctly and 

being able to find 3 objects. 

Priash Chana   RW 
For working really hard with 

his reading. 

Amit Bali   RG 
For excellent subtraction work. 

Amiah Shepherd   1B 
For making good progress in all 

subject areas. 

Saif Sharif   1/2H 
For having fantastic computer 

skills in ICT. 

Alfredo Robinson   2S 
For working hard in literacy 

and doing lovely work. 

Anjuma Begum   3L 
For excellent understanding of 
subtraction number facts to 20. 

Krishari Kelly   3/4MW 
For excellent effort during 

lessons. 

Baveeta Sehjal   4W 
For excellent work to read 
information from a graph 

accurately. 

Shenaz Campbell   5B 
For excellent work in ICT. 

Xantaine Campbell   5/6S 
For writing an excellent news 

report in literacy. 

Qasim Mohammed   6SH 
For a very determined 
approach towards his 

mathematics work. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 6SH 
Spick and Span 3L 

Attendance 4W 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 2S  Runners up - 1/2H 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 22 November 2010. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

   Ella Chiu-McCrea  1B 
For always having kind words 

for others in the class. 

Hannah Aucutt  5B 
For looking after a child who 

was feeling unwell. 



 
 
Diwali & Eid Assembly 
Our Diwali and Eid Assembly will be taking place on Friday 26 November 2010 at 9:00am in the 
school hall.  All parents/carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Registering your child for Reception Class September 2011 
If your child was born between 1 September 2006 and 31 August 2007 then you need to return your 
application form for a Reception class place to Birmingham City Council by 3 December 2010. You 
can also apply online by visiting www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions. We do have some 
blank forms in the office if you have not received your form from Birmingham City Council or 
alternatively phone 0121 675 0555. 
 
Book Fair 
The Book Fair will be in school as from Monday 22 November 2010 until the morning of Friday 26 
November 2010. Books will be on sale on each day at 8:45am to 9:00am and 3:30pm to 4:00pm.  
Please come and buy a book with your child. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children will break up on 
Friday 17 December 2010 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 5 January 2011 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher   

 

http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions

